
 

Trinity Academy St Peter’s 
“Believe you can. Strive for excellence. Stand proud.” 

School Newsletter 
9 June 2023 

Term dates 

2022/2023 

Closes: 21 July 2023 

2023/2024 

Closed: Inset Day 1 September 
2023 

Opens: 4 September 2023 

Closes: 20 October 2023 

Closed: Inset Day 6 November 
2023 

Opens: 7 November 2023 

Closes: 22 December 2023 

Closed: Inset Day 8 January 
2024 

Opens: 9 January 2024 

Closes: 9 February 2024 

Opens: 19 February 2024 

Closes: 28 March 2024 

Closed: Inset Day 8 April 2024 

Opens: 9 April 2024 

Closed: May Day 6 May 2024 

Closes: 24 May 2024 

Opens: 3 June 2024 

Closes: 19 July 2024 

Closed: Inset Day 22 July 2024 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance 

    W/C  05/06/23 

1st Brontë class 98.50% 

 2nd Attenborough class 

98.33% 

3rd Adams class 96.32% 

4th Moore class 95.83% 

5th Hawking class 95.01% 

Well done Brontë 

Class! 

Parents should call the 
office on 01422 831971 to 
report a pupil absent. This 
should be done on the 1st 

day of absence and all 
subsequent days. 

Trinity Academy  

St Peter’s Awards 

 

Reception - Harriet F - for taking her role as play leader so 
seriously. She showed our school values of empathy, respect and 
responsibility throughout her play duty and we are very proud of 
her for this! Well done, Harriet!  

Year 1 - Poppy GB - for doing really well in phonics and using her 
Fred Fingers to help with her writing. 

Year 2 - Emily D - for using her English skills when writing a super 
question in Science. 

Year 3 - Elijah F - for settling nicely into our class. He has been 
making friends and trying hard to contribute to lessons. It feels 
like he has always been here!  

Year 4 - Fletcher L - for being a reflective learner by thinking 
carefully about how he makes his work even better, especially in 
Art (shading) and in English (spellings and punctuation).   

Year 5 - James S - for the fantastic ideas that he came up with for 
his dilemma narrative this week. His ideas were well thought out 
and creative. I cannot wait to read his finished piece! 

Year 6 -  Zachary D - for his science work and following the ‘how 
to be a good learner’ rules set by the school council. He always 
uses the knowledge walls and refers to previous work to help 
himself.  

 

Trinity Academy St. Peter’s 

St Peter’s Avenue, Sowerby 
Bridge, Halifax, HX6 1HB 

PE Days  

Monday AM - Adams class 

Monday PM - Brontë class 

Swimming 

Tuesday PM - Attenborough 

class 

Wednesday PM - Hawking 

class (3) 

Friday PM - Moore class 

Friday PM - Hawking class (4) 

 

 

 

 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org                                                                        
Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

Moore Class 

1st - Macy H 

2nd - Luiellah H 

3rd - Izzy W 

Hawking Class 

1st - Theron T 

2nd - Melissa R 

3rd - Fletcher L 

Brontë Class 

1st - Jack M 

2nd - JJ R 

3rd - Ebony S 

Adams Class 

1st - Katie B 

2nd - Zak H 

3rd - Millie GB 



  

  

 

  

Other news and reminders this week 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

Voices Together 2023 

On Wednesday evening, our school Choir were proud to be involved in the Voices Together 2023 event, 
which was held at the Victoria Theatre by Calderdale Music Trust. 

Over the last few months our choir have been practicing hard, both in school and at home.  

Two of our pupils were selected for a solo part on the night, with Charlotte W and Ebony S taking centre 
stage and representing TASP amazingly! 

All of the children had an amazing time, and we are very proud of them all. Their behaviour was 
impeccable on the night!  

Thank you to the parents/carers who were able to join us, and for supporting the Choir so fantastically 
since it started. 

Next stop, helping out our Drama club with The Lion King! 

Rounders Tournament 

On Tuesday, some of our Y5 and Y6 students attended a Rounders 
Tournament at Ryburn Valley High School.  

We competed against a few other schools within the local area, and played 
4 matches in total. All of the matches were closely scored, and the children 
grew in confidence with each match they played. 

All of our children had lots of fun and really got into the competitive spirit. 

Mrs Taylor is so proud of you all! 

Brontë Class—Learning Showcase 

On Wednesday morning, we welcomed our Y5 parents and carers in to school to take a look at 
their children’s learning throughout the course of the academic year. They also had the 
opportunity to speak with the class teacher, and spend time with their child looking at what 
they have achieved. 

We hope this encourages the pupils to #StandProud #StriveForExcellence and 
#BelieveInYourself! 

Thank you to the parents/carers who were able to join us on the day. If you have any questions 
or concerns at any point please feel free to email us on contactus@stpeters.trinitymat.org and 
mark this for the attention of Miss. Gatehouse. 

Secondary School—September 2024 

Earlier this week, our Y5 parents/carers were sent a letter and admissions guide for their child’s 
transition to secondary school. 

The letter provided information about applications to grammar school, as well as extra criteria 
needed for other secondary schools. 

We also sent an online admissions guide. This includes all the key dates that your require as to when the applications open 
and close, and when the open evenings have been scheduled for. 

Secondary school applications are open between Wednesday 21 June 2023 and Tuesday 31 October 2023.  

National offer day is Friday 1 March 2024. 

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions 

https://www.calderdale.gov.uk/v2/residents/education-and-learning/schools/admissions


  

  

 

  

Our Pupil Leadership - Term 6 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

School Council  

What makes a good learner?  

This is the focus of our school council this term.  They 
discussed all the different things that make a good learner 
including; punctuality, good listening skills, discussions with 
partners, revision and the use of the knowledge walls and 
exercise books.  

Together, they created a 
poster to display in their 
classrooms to promote being 
a good learner. The School 
Council are on the look out for 
pupils displaying some of 
these characteristics in class.  

Anti– Bullying Ambassadors 

Over the past two terms, the Anti-Bullying Ambassadors have been working towards 
achieving their Internet Safety badge. They are in their final stages now and cannot wait to 
send this off. This term, the children will be delivering internet safety 
workshops in class to ensure that their online safety message is well 
heard by all. Watch this space, you may be receiving some 
communication from this dedicated team soon.  

Mental Health Champions  

Our supportive Mental Health Champions are 
always on hand to be an ear to listen and offer 
some advice where possible. They have all 
taken part in a fully training course to make 
sure that they can look out for children that 
may need a friendly face and a big of cheering 
up. They have introduced mindfulness Monday 
offering compliments, helpfulness and 
emphasising manners every Monday.  

 

Earthshot Eco Committee  

This term the Eco-Committee are turning their attention on 
the three topics they have chosen to focus on: Litter, School 
Grounds & Global Citizenship. They are on the hunt for some 
litter pickers, planting more fruit and plants and the even 
writing a letter to the local MP about plastic in the oceans, 
rising sea levels 
and global 
warming.  

They have their 
work cut out!  

Play Leaders 

We have a fantastic team of Play 
Leaders right from Reception to 
Year 6 that set up and organise 
playtimes every day.  

They will be completing different training on 
games that they can run with their fellow peers. 
Our Play Leaders are always making suggestions 
about what equipment is needed and when 
current items are looking a little tired or broken.  

School Council Shout Outs 

As you have read above, our School Council are focusing on ‘What makes a good learner?’. They have identified some fellow 
pupils who deserve a shout out this week. They are: 

• Poppy GB—Year 1 

• Lottie G—Year 2 

• Lola-Rose D—Year 3 

• Austin B—Year 4 

• Libby L—Year 5 

• Samuel O—Year 6 



 

 

  

Other news and reminders this week 

 

Visit our website for further information: https://stpeters.trinitymat.org         

Also check out our Facebook and Twitter pages for continuous updates.  

Thank you, Mr. Brown and the St Peter’s team. 

Key Dates 

• 13 June - Y5 Trip to Yorkshire Wildlife Park 

• 14 June - School Uniform Event 

• 20 June - Outdoor Athletics Event @RVHS 

• 23 June - Y3/4 Trip to Yorkshire Sculpture Park 

• 30 June - Y6 Junior Warrior Challenge 

• 4 July - Y3 Unihoc Event @RVHS 

• 5 July - Reception & New Starters Teddy Bears 
Picnic and Dress Up Day 

• 7 July - Transition Day 

• 8 July - TASP Summer Fair 

• 12 July - Y1/2 Trip to Magna Science Adventure 
Centre - Letter TBC 

• 12 July - CMT Music Assembly 

• 18 July - Sports Day 

 

Coming Soon 

• Y6 Leavers Performance 

• End of Year Church Service 

 

After School Clubs 

• Girls All Sports Club - Mondays 3:20pm—4:20pm 

• Drama Club - Tuesday 3:20pm—4:20pm (KS2) 
(FULL) 

• Y5/6 Gardening Club - Tuesday 3:20pm—4:20pm 

• Y6 Achieve - Wednesday 3:20pm—4:20pm 

• Choir - Thursday 3:20pm—4:20pm (KS2) 

• Y5/6 Eco-Club  - Thursday 3:20pm—4:20pm 

• Football Club with Halifax Town - Friday 
3:20pm—4:20pm (KS2) 

There is still space in some of our After School Clubs. If 
your child is interested please speak to Mrs. Riley in the 

school office to sign up. 

 

 

Reminder 

School Dinners - Week 3 w/c 12 June  

(New Menu) 

In-School Football Tournament 

Mrs. Taylor will be running a football 
tournament for KS2 on Wednesday, 
Thursday and Friday next week.  

This will be at dinner time and the children who are taking 
part have been placed in small groups to compete. 

The winners will play on Friday dinner time, with the 
ultimate winners being crowned at the end. 

This will allow the children to take part in more competitive 
sports, whilst still letting them have fun at the same time. 

Reminder—Yorkshire Wildlife Park Trip 

Our Y5 students will be venturing to Yorkshire Wildlife Park 
next Tuesday 13 June.  

As a reminder, all students will need to be in school for 
7:45am to leave promptly at 8am on the coach. 

Please ensure that they come in full school uniform, wear sun 
cream and/or a sunhat weather permitting, 
and bring their full water bottle and packed 
lunch if you have chosen to bring one from 
home. 

A reminder will be sent out next week. 

Reminder—School Uniform Event 

Our school uniform event will be taking place after school on 

Wednesday 14 June. This will be from 3:20pm in the dining 

hall. 

Our PTFG will be helping to arrange all of our 

fantastic uniform donations by size. 

Please feel free to come along and see if 

there is anything available that you may 

need for your child. 

Refreshments will also be served. 


